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Center U.P. Church  Newsletter  –                                  October/November 2019
Office Hours ~ Mon: 9am-noon; Tue: 9am-noon; Thur: 9am-noon         Phone: 724-796-3351     email: centermidway@rocketmail.com          Mobile Phone: 724-678-6976    website: www.centermidway.com
Salutations from the Pastor 
“For as the lightning flashes and lights up the sky from one side to the other, so will the Son of Man be in his day.” (Luke 17:24)

As many of you know, I recently returned from a mission trip to Kenya.  I have so many stories to share from what I saw and experienced (and I’m happy to do so with any who are interested).  Let me recount one of them – although I wasn’t in Kenya quite yet. We were on the LONG connecting flight from Frankfurt, Germany to Nairobi. As we were going over a section of the Mediterranean, the pilot announced that there was a thunderstorm in our normal course, so he would be going around it to avoid turbulence.  We still had a little and I could see the storms in the distance over a large peninsula of land.  And I was forcefully reminded of another storm I saw in 2008 while flying to South Africa on the way to Malawi. That time was unforgettable … As I sat there, staring out into the blackness outside my window, suddenly the whole sky was brilliant with light, and a cavern of white clouds fell away several miles beneath the plane and then vanished.  A second later, a mammoth white tunnel of light exploded from north to south across the horizon, and again vanished into blackness. Soon the lightning was almost constant, and volcanoes of light burst up out of cloud ravines and from behind distant white mountains of clouds.

I sat there shaking my head almost in unbelief.  Lord, if these are but the sparks from the sharpening of your sword, what will be the day of your appearing! And I remembered the words of Christ – from the Gospel lectionary chapter for this month: “As the lightning flashes and lights up the sky from one side to the other, so will the Son of Man be in his day” (Luke 17:24).  Even now as I recollect that sight, the word glory is full of feeling for me. I thank God that again and again he has awakened my heart to desire him, to see him, and to sit down to the feast where believers from every nation will gather and worship the King of Glory.  The banquet hall is very large.  Come.        













~  Pastor Brian

	


Events
October 8th – Swiss Steak Dinner

Join us that Tuesday for our famous fundraiser dinner (5:00 PM take-out only, 6:00 PM dine-in)! $12.50 for adults. Please spread the word.  Last chance to get the early tickets is Oct. 6th!   
October 13th – Dress Down for DVSSPA
October 31st – Trunk or Treat (6:00 – 8:00 PM)
November 1st - Breakfast with Santa Tickets
Breakfast with Santa December 7th 9-11 AM. Tickets will be on sale November 1st.  Benefits Fort Cherry Angel Tree.

November 3rd - Operation Christmas Child 
Boxes are Due!

November 11th – Gathering at Honor Roll 

November 16th – Long Long Table Community Meal (3:00 – 5:00 PM)

November 17th – Harvest Home Sunday

November 20th - Joint Thanksgiving Service
Joint service with UMC at 7:00 PM

November 24th Congregational Meeting
Election of Officers - after Worship
Birthdays

  
10/4   Jim Richey           11/04  B.J. McKean  
10/12  Lena Gallucci
   11/04  Becky Michalka

10/13  Jason Fillhart       11/07  Doug Baird
10/14  Jacob Baird          11/07  Dale Baird
10/14  Ron Bartosh  
   11/07  Darla Romano 
10/15  John Demnyan     11/08  Dennis Sarchet                                        
10/15 Norma Hainaut 11/10  Dick Mumper
10/25 Emma Pollard   11/10  Rose Tournay

10/26 Joyce Kramer    11/20  Richard Cox

10/27 Jane Phillis        11/24  Jean Baird

10/30 Kristen Fillhart  11/26 Karen Brockman

                                     11/30 Judi Bayer
Choir

We practice on Monday nights – from 7:00 to 8:15 PM!  We would love to have a few more additions – so come give us a try!
Cookie Fellowship
A friendly reminder to everyone that our Cookies & Fellowship will resume the first Sunday of each month after the service.  Join us!

Deacons & Fellowship Committee
Save the date:

*The Caring and Aging Resource Summit (help on caring for aging parents and more) has been rescheduled for the Spring.
*October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. Please put out your yard signs.  If you need a sign we have a few left at the church.  Join us for our annual Dress Down day on October 13th by wearing your team colors and bringing in a donation for Domestic Violence Services of Southwestern PA.
*October 31st   Trunk or Treat - Thursday at 6:00 PM Trunk or Treat with car decorating contest. Call 724-799-3323 to register your car and reserve your spot.
*November 11th: Gathering at the Honor roll for Veterans Day Observance at 6:30 PM.
*The Harvest Home Collection will be on November 17th.  Please consider bringing in a donation on November 10th or before Sunday School on November 17th, of food that will be taken to the McDonald Food Bank.
*November 16th  - 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM 
The Long, Long Table, it is open to anyone in the community.
*December 7th   Breakfast with Santa  
9:00 - 11:00 AM
Fellowship of the Skein
We continue to grow as a group of crafters that meet on the third Saturday of the month.    We have knitters, crocheters, cross stitchers and amazing food every month.  This is the perfect group to help you learn a new craft.   We will be meeting in the Fellowship Hall, 8:30 AM to 10:30 AM on Saturday October 19th and November 16th.
Helping Hands

We are collecting monthly items again for the Fort Cherry Helping Hands program (helping families on the food assistance program). For October we will be collecting non-perishable meats and proteins (e.g., canned chicken, tuna, peanut butter, beans, etc.).  For November, we will be collecting non-perishable canned fruits & veggies.  Thank you.

Mariners

We really had a great time at the Chop House in Southpointe.  There were 25 folks all trying to eat and share.  We are going to have a brown bag auction on October 12th after our 6:00 PM dinner.  Hosts are Roger and Peg Romestan with Peg Heinen.  Please come and see the fun (remember to bring an item worth $5 or more concealed in a brown bag).  See you then.
Presbyterian Women

We are collecting diapers for the Salvation Army (sizes Newborn to 5).  Please drop them off in the box in the foyer no later than October 13th.  Thank you.
Session

The October Session & Trustees meeting will be Monday, October 21st at 7:00 PM. The November Session & Trustees meeting will be Monday, November 18th at 7:00 PM.
Treasurer’s Report  (August)
Beginning Checking Acct.
                 $5,283.93             Envelopes + other Receipts                 $8,068.12                                                                                Expenses

           
           -  $8,790.50                         Ending Balance in Acct.
                 $4,561.55
As we enter the last quarter, if you have not yet paid your annual per capita, we encourage you to do so before year end. It is $36.05 per person. This is the portion for Presbytery & Synod - to support the mission of the broader Church.  Thank you. 
Trustees
The carpeting has been replaced in the sanctuary; we are pleased with the work by Jeff Goddard Carpeting.  We also had the Window Dedication Service on Sunday, Sept. 29th  
Window Memorials

Delbert Whoolery
   Given by Pat Whoolery

Bill Muenster




 Virginia Muenster &      Given by Peg Heinen Bill Muenster Jr.

Glenn Loffert    Given by Kim & Keith Malinky  Rowene Loffert    and Jeff & Catherine Loffert

William Glenn Mumper   Given by Linda Bozic               Ruth (Daudet) Mumper   and Richard Mumper  & Dennis Alan Mumper

Edward Lamb
 Given by Betty Lou Lamb

Ruth Lamb

Given by Betty Lou Lamb
Yard Sale

We made $651 for the General Fund and $350 (Bake Sale) for F.C. Helping Hands! We want to thank everyone for their great help with the yard sale – whether you donated items, gave of your time to sort & price, set up, sold or cleaned up, your support made it happen, and you are [image: image2.jpg]


greatly appreciated!  Thank you.

Youth Group 
The Youth Group started back up on Sunday September 22nd for their Kick-Off at Main Event in Robinson!  We normally meet every Sunday from 6:00 PM to 7:45 PM - for ages 12 to 18. We would like to thank all the adult volunteers for their service and ask for any others willing to help to contact Rev. Kilbert (724-678-6976).
A Devotional for You ~  Read Matthew 6:19-34

So, an interesting thing happened to me.  Several weeks ago, I was looking for a text for our Window Dedication Service and all the lectionary passages for the month were about proper perspective of material things (including the parallel in Luke for the above text from Matthew).  Then – still before preaching the sermon – one of our members came up to me at the Yard sale – looking at all the “stuff” we were selling - and commented with a smile: “Maybe we need to hear a sermon about when Jesus said, ‘Do not lay up for yourselves treasures on earth, where moth and rust destroy and where thieves break in and steal, but lay up for yourselves treasures in heaven’.” (Matt. 6:19).  And then, I kid you not, two days later, I was reading a devotional from John Piper and he was commenting on the same passage!  I prayed, “Okay, God, I get the point; I’ll share it with your people!”
This is how John Piper comments on Jesus’ words: “The message that needs to be shouted from the houses of high finance is this: Secular man, you are not nearly hedonistic enough! Quit being satisfied with the little 2% yields of pleasure that get eaten up by the moths of inflation and the rust of death. Invest in the blue-chip, high-yield, divinely insured securities of heaven.”  It reminds me of one of my favorite quotes from C.S. Lewis: “Our Lord finds our desires not too strong, but too weak. We are half-hearted creatures, fooling about with drink and sex and ambition when infinite joy is offered us, like an ignorant child who wants to go on making mud pies in a slum because he cannot imagine what is meant by the offer of a holiday at the sea. We are far too easily pleased” (from his essay, “The Weight of Glory”).
In other words, devoting a life to material comforts and security and thrills is like throwing money down a rat hole.  But investing a life in the labor of love yields dividends of joy unsurpassed and unending.  Jesus says elsewhere: “Sell your possessions, and give to the needy. [And thus] provide yourselves with moneybags that do not grow old, with a treasure in the heavens that does not fail” (Luke 12:33).

This message is very good news: Come to Christ, in whose presence are fullness of joy and pleasures forevermore. Join us in the labor of “Christian Hedonism” (I love oxymorons, what can I say?).  For the Lord has spoken: It is more blessed to love than to live in luxury! More blessed now, and forever.








~  Pastor Brian
